
Minutes UCC  Meeting               2/05/07  
  
Present:  
UCC Voting:  Robert Aboolian, Annette Daoud, Jule Gomez de Garcia, Gabriela Sonntag,   

Olaf Hansen    
Ex officeo:   David Barsky, Virginia Mann  
Excused: Kara Witzke  

  
 1. We approved the Minutes from January 29. 
 2. Annette Daoud informed us about her meeting with Gerardo Gonzalez, Interim Dean 

of Graduate Studies. Gerardo would like to change the formulation “project, National 
Board Certification Teacher (NBCT) process” to “project, including National Board 
Certification Teacher (NBCT) process”, this will affect the P2-Form for the new option 
and the C2-Form for the course EDUC698. 

 3. We discussed if certain references (to pending options and certificates) in the catalog 
copy for the new option in Education will appear in the final version. It was stated that 
these references in parentheses will not appear in the catalog copy. 

 4. UCC noticed that the approved changes for the courses CS574 and SOC442 will 
affect the programs Cognitive Science and Ethnic Studies. Because UCC would like to 
bring these two courses to the consent calendar on Wednesday we will inform the two 
programs about the change and David Barsky will wait with his signature until we get 
the signatures from these two programs. 

 5. David Barsky informed UCC that GEC has approved the course change to CS100 and 
UCC added CS100 to the consent calendar. 

 6. UCC decided to add VPA425 to the consent calendar with the changed title “Capstone 
Workshop” and UCC hopes that the Department of Visual and Performing Arts has no 
objections to this. 

 7. We discussed the new proposed certificate for Advanced Study in Science Teaching. 
 Annette Daoud informed UCC that one sentence referring to the lack of content 
 preparation will be deleted in the P-Form. David Barsky noted, that no catalog 
 description was included. Annette Daoud will inform the UCC about further discussion  
 about the courses EDST591-593. 
 8. UCC approved the P2-Form for Political Science Major and the two courses  
 PSCI439 and PSCI493. 
 9. David Barsky informed the UCC that now all signatures for the P2-Form for the  
 History Major have been collected. UCC approved the P2-Form. 

 10. We started to discuss the proposed Master of Social Work. We began our 
discussion with general questions which we try to answer first:  In which college will the 
Master of Social Work be located? Should there be a college review? The originator of 
the program is no longer at the university. Usually curriculum is proposed by faculty, 
will this affect the process? Can we get electronic copies of the submitted P-Form in 
order to mark changes more effectively? 

 
Olaf Hansen  


